The Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel has released their Report on Middle Camp (Catherine Hill Bay), Gwandalan and Nords Wharf. There were a total of 2865 objections to the Department of Planning, 2280 concerning Catherine Hill Bay alone. Congratulations to all the Members and Friends of Catherine Hill Bay, the Panel has listened to and considered your arguments. The community welcomes the Panel’s Report and acknowledges the work and rigour that the panel brought to their considerations. 
Coal and Allied Operations is being required to produce further studies as the ecological assessments that were submitted were inadequate. Coal and Allied Operations are being required to revise their concept plans in accordance with panel recommendations.
The Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel states that any development in Middle Camp should be located only on land that has been previously disturbed and that is visually separate from the existing village. The panel recommends that there should be no development behind the houses to the west of the village (area C) or in Slack Alley (area D). Given the expertise and experience of the Panel members, we expect the Minister to act on their recommendations.
The community remains concerned however that the scope of their assessment did not extend to the actual number of houses (300) as outlined in the MoU between the Minister for Planning and Coal and Allied Operations. They also remain concerned that the impact of significantly increased traffic along Flowers Drive will destroy the historic context of a small mining town and residential amenity. We trust that Coal and Allied Operations will remain faithful to their commitment to ensure ‘no increase in traffic volumes’ along this heritage street. 

